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Erosh Thames Valley Network Meeting, 
11 October 2017
Attendance and Apologies

Rianna Wilkinson – Sovereign Housing
Gill Rimmer, Tom Simpson, Mary McSharry, Paul Goddard – Reading BC
Jessica Wray, Donna-Lee Williams, Mary Wahome, Michael Morand, Sharon Butchard and Jane Endersby (Chair) – Catalyst Housing Ltd

Jayne Sharp – Soha Housing

Manda Maple – Greensquare

Janine Wakefield and Phil Anderson – Housing Solutions

Jenny Miller, Commissioning manager Adults – Reading Borough Council

1. Minutes of last meeting and Matters Arising
Carl Ryan from Tunstall gave a talk about BTs plans to upgrade copper wired systems by 2025 at the last meeting.  EROSH members are looking at how this may affect their organisations.

2. ERoSH update – Jane Endersby
Membership income on target helped by several new members; although these are from smaller organisations.

A letter is being drafted by aour Chair, Robin Deane, to send to personal contacts and large organisations.  A version will also be sent as an attachment when we communicate with potential or renewing memebers.

Good progress towards business plan objectives, particularly

· Erosh ‘team’ page nearly complete – a resource for taff, trustees and network chairs which will include:  Network contact details, information about network events, setting up an erosh network toolkit, Trustee meeting briefings, recommended speaker list, Formal information – erosh constitution, business and action plans etc.

· Currently targeting research and marketing at Scotland, Wales and small organisations e.g. almshouses, trusts etc.
· Reminder for erosh members to update their information on the EAC website [Jayne Sharpe from SOHA commented that updating information on this website had been difficult.  Jane to feedback to erosh].

· This year’s joint erosh/CIH Cymru older people’s housing conference is planned in Swansea for Tues 5 December.

· Fire Safety Good Practice updated following the Grenfell tragedy with help of South Wales Fire and Rescue Service.

· Changes to Data Protection is something we will look at and feedback any guidance to members

Governance
We continue to ensure our governance is excellent.  In 2016 we undertook a self-assessment based on the NCVO code of practice.  We will review progress autumn 2017.

We promote Trustee vacancies on our website.  We have updated this to specifically welcome applicants with company secretary/charity commission experience.

Good Practice

Drafting of new hoarding and loneliness guides started.

Ask erosh/Ask Another Member queries significantly increased.  We are investigating how all members could be notified of new postings to encourage engagement (with the option to unsubscribe from these notifications).

The forgotten password facility is no longer available;  we are looking into reinstating this.

We are reviewing SiT with a view to developing a much more basic version to be included as a member benefit.

We have received three requests for downloadable PDF copies Good Practice guides.  Previously, trustees had decided against this to minimise the risk of guides being passed to non-members.  However, this risk is small and that, if it did happen, it might help to promote membership.  We will produce PDFs of all guides and checklists for the website.

Marketing/PR activity and web activity

Website hits have increased and bounces decreased.  The number of new users has increased.

New erosh community age amongst top five pages

Join page top (except Home page) = interest in joining.

3.  Presentation by Stuart Barton of the Royal Berkshire Fire Rescue Service

Slides send separately.

4. Thames Valley Network Report

The commissioning team at Reading BC are reviewing catering arrangements in extra care and asked for an overview from the providers present of current catering arrangements.
Sovereign lease kitchen facilities free of charge to small enterprises.  One of these was successful at hot boxing to remote sites from the centre and also branching out into buffet and wedding catering.  This enterprise, Kitchen Angels, has now moved to bigger premises, due to their success, and another provider is being sought.
Questions were asked about the security of the scheme as members of the public were permitted to use the lunch club.  Sovereign have residential properties secured from public access areas.

There were also questions about VAT implications if services were open to the public.  Sovereign unable to provide answers at this meeting but were no aware of any VAT implications.

What about business rates?  Small business rate applied.

Housing Solutions are about to open an Extra Care scheme, Bulmarsh in Wokingham.  They have entered into a catering contract with other sheltered and extra care providers in the area and meals will be a condition of tenancy.  The service will operate from one area and hot box meals to other schemes.  The effectiveness of this arrangement cannot be measured until in operation.

Oxford have success with one large extra care scheme which has a day centre attached, however, where there are smaller schemes with regeneration kitchens using Apetito, there have been criticisms from service users that the food is not fresh.  The success of this is limited to fish and chips on Fridays and family roast dinners on Sundays.

It was agreed that catering on extra care schemes were extremely patchy and scarce in their success with limited interest in public use of these facilities, which is key.

Catalyst explained that the review by external consultants of the service for extra care, sheltered and support to older people in general needs properties has been extended to incorporate asset review.  The review has, however, been postponed until April 2018 so that the implications of the White Paper on the LHA cap and supported housing, expected in November, will have been clarified.

Housing management functions for sheltered and extra care staff at Catalyst are being channelled through the housing support managers (sheltered scheme managers now renamed to recognise their wider remit for community support).

SOHA housing, following an internal review, will be closing two if its less popular schemes (due to bed sits and location out of town).  Allocations to three of its extra care schemes are proving difficult.  There was agreement among all providers present that allocations to extra care are very slow.  There was a perception among those present that there was the worry of over provision of extra care in each area and that older people were reluctant to move from their houses into extra care, even though extra care provision was of a very high standard.  It was also recognised that letting of two bed flats were difficult in spite of the developers earlier belief that older people has aspirations for bigger properties and two bed room flats.  

SOHA also mentioned that, where they had opened the schemes catering facilities to the general public, there had been security issues (children running around the schemes unsupervised and, in once incident, a fight between outside users of the service).
Greensquare about to open an extra care scheme in Milton-under-Wychwood.  This is a scheme with over 120 flats.

Housing Solutions about to open Bulmarch extra care scheme in Wokingham.  There is a 100% nomination agreement with the local authority, however, to date only 50% nominations for the scheme have been made.

Sovereign are now working with a new care provider commissioned by their local authority, Allied, who will be covering all extra care in the borough.  Sovereign have just merged with Spectrum HA and are in the process of aligning their housing management systems.  Sovereign operate a comprehensive independent living service for their general needs clients.

There was general discussion about the level of equity permitted when granting social housing in extra care.  Reading BC look at each case individual, for example, a couple with equity in excess of £60k may still be given a social tenancy in Extra Care if their needs cannot be met on the open market.

There was also debate about the over 55 rule.  Neither equity levels of age limits are legally binding, as long as a considered decision can be evidenced for audit review.

5. Date and location of next meeting
30 January 2018, 1.30pm to 4pm, Towse Court, 1 Icknield Place, Goring, RG8 0DN
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